DAVID LUBIN ELEMENTARY

PARENT TEACHER GROUP

David Lubin PTG
Board Meeting Minutes
Oct 3, 2023 5:30-7:00

In Attendance:

Nick Martin, President - Present

Beverly Garber, Vice President - Present

Lisa Ashley, Secretary - Present

Melissa Cronin, Member at Large - Present
Caroline Dunivant, Parliamentarian - Present
Maria Lamboy, Teacher Representative - Present
Pedro Peterson, Member at Large - Absent

Gary Ashley, Incoming Treasurer - Absent

Kristin Saldana, Teacher Representative - Present
Ms Kane, Librarian - Absent

Ms Jane, Art Teacher - Absent

Quorum Established

Nick made a motion to approve the July meeting minutes. All approved.

President's report:

Received quite a few applications for the instructional aide positions and will be in the process
of interviewing/hiring. Currently, teachers are working to assess and identify high-priority
students in K-2nd grade.

Treasure's report:
TK welcome made $244. 1st Wed in Sept made $136. So far Jog-a-thon has raised $15,000
from sponsors and pledges.

$10,000 grant for theater program. The musical theater program has already paid for itself
financially, with proceeds going towards future seed money. - Heather signed an MOU and is
moving forward with events, while Jonathan is bringing in revenue. °

General:
Fall Festival volunteers are needed, with only a few big jobs remaining, and a new schedule
will help mediate crowds
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Discussed Staff Appreciation Week. Suggestion of creating an online document for parents to
sign up for various tasks and events, such as providing snacks for teachers or helping with
school events.

Supporting families in need during the holiday season.

Charity donations and volunteering ideas include a "kindness campaign" for the holidays,
involving students in decision-making and volunteering at a soup kitchen or food bank. -
Unknown Speaker mentions pennies for patients, a previous fundraising campaign involving
students in a competition to collect money for a good cause. The group discused various
charities and organizations they've worked with, including women's Wellspring in Oak Park
and St. John's.

Discussed the need for more project leaders (school yearbook, DLASA coordinator). Dixon
will include that in his all-call message this Sunday.

DLFC Soccer Club- Caroline discussed starting a soccer club + pickup games on Sundays at
a nearby park. Mr. Taharah aims to start selling T-shirts in October to raise money for the
program.

Open Enrollment Tours (November)
TK/Kinder Parent Feedback Survey

Next PTG Meeting: Tues, Nov 7th in Library
Executive - 5:30 pm
General - 6:30 pm



